
been received containing recommendations for support by Ontario municipalities; AND WHEREAS
Gore Bay Council acknowledges the operation of a cemetery poses additional burdens; THEREFORE
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Gore Bay supports the recommendations outlined in the received letter from
Clearview Township pertaining to the operation of a cemetery in a municipality's jurisdiction and this
resolution be circulated to Todd McCarthy, Ministry of Public and Business Service Delivery, Jim
Cassimatis, BAO Interim CEO/Registrar, MPP Mike Mantha and all Ontario municipalities.
Carried

Stasia Carr
Clerk
Town of Gore Bay
15 Water Street
Gore Bay, Ontario
P0P 1H0
(705)282-2420 x.2

NOTICE: This e-mail message (including all attachments) and any printed, copied, saved or other renditions of it or of any
part of its contents is confidential and is intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above, and may be legally
privileged. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, printing,
dissemination, distribution, disclosure, or copying of this communication, or any of its contents, is strictly prohibited. If you
have received this communication in error please 'Reply to Sender' immediately and erase and delete this entire e-mail.

Please see the resolutions below passed by Gore Bay Council on January 8th, 2024.

15692
Moved by Dan Osborne
Seconded by Aaron Wright
WHEREAS, our municipality does not currently exclusively operate a cemetery, but does so in 
partnership with our neighboring municipality Gordon Barrie Island; AND WHEREAS, a letter has




